
 
KIRKLEES COUNCIL  
 
(TRAFFIC REGULATION) (NO. 15) ORDER 2023 
A644, HUDDERSFIELD ROAD AND THE MALTINGS, MIRFIELD 

Statement of Reasons for proposing to make the order: 

 
As a result of planning permission for a new supermarket, it is proposed to introduce waiting 
restrictions on both sides of the road on the A644, Huddersfield Road and into the junction of 
The Maltings to help maintain access and visibility for drivers turning into and out of the road. 
It is also proposed to introduce waiting restrictions on the full length of one side of The 
Maltings, Mirfield to help maintain access up and down the road and to and from the properties 
on the opposite side of the road. 
 
These proposals are designed to improve visibility and access for vehicles turning in and out 
of the site and to help pedestrians wanting to cross the road using two new traffic islands 
proposed on either side of the entrance to the development. 
 
It is believed these proposals will benefit all road users using this route. 

 


